
 Township of Bloomington   
Sunday June 8th, 2025 

Regular Monthly Board Meeting Minutes 

The regular Monthly Board Meeting of the Town of Bloomington was called to order on Sunday June 8th, 2025, at 
7:00 pm by Chairman Bill Erdenberger. Roll call was taken, other members present were Supervisor I Mike Patterson, 
Supervisor II David Mergen, Patrolman Andrew “Buck” Crubel, Clerk Jane Patterson & Treasurer Brenda Kluesner.   
Motion (Bill Erdenberger) seconded (Mike Patterson) was made to approve the posting of the June 8 th meeting and 
Agenda, motion carried.  Motion (Mike Patterson) seconded (David Mergen) was made to approve the May 12th 
regular board meeting minutes, the May 12th special board meeting minutes and the May 6th Board of Review 
meeting minutes, motion carried.  There were no public comments.   

Town Insurance: Supervisor Mike Patterson presented the updated information from Tricor Insurance Rep Randy 
Peterson regarding policy premiums with a $1,000.00 deductible and a $2,500.00/$2,000.00 deductible.  The board 
discussed the difference in policies and made a decision. Motion (Bill Erdenberger), second (David Mergen) was 
made to go with the Tricor policy with the $2,500.00/$2,000.00 deductible, on a voice roll call, yes-3, no-0.  With this 
policy the Town trucks’ deductible is $2,000.00 and the property/other machinery deductible is $2,500.00.  

Roads and Machinery Reports:  Patrolman Buck reported that the seal coat roads are finished, culverts are done, and 
he is mowing the road banks.  He will talk again to Cassie Myers-Knapp regarding their request not to spray the road 
banks on Hickory Road West to the dead end.  The grader has a slight oil line leak in the front; Buck suspects an O-
ring needs replacing and will take care of it.  A few people at the dump have asked for signs marking the dumpsters 
for recycling and non-recyclables-no decision was made on this matter.   

JFK Construction has finished the Town shed.  There were several minor changes made that were not in the bid, 
board members agreed to the modifications.  

 Financial Report: Treasurer Brenda Kluesner presented the May 2025 financial report.  The report was approved 
unanimously by the Board. Clerk Jane Patterson reported the outstanding bill, board approved payment. Motion (Bill 
Erdenberger), second (David Mergen) was made to approve and issue Blake Hollow Barn a liquor license, on a voice 
roll call, yes-3, no-0, motion carried.  Motion (Mike Patterson), second (David Mergen) was made to issue bartender’s 
license to Cassandra Myers-Knapp, Bridgette Veech and Tim Price, on a voice roll call, yes-3, no-0, motion carried.   
Chairman Bill Erdenberger signed the Fireworks Permit.        

Next month’s regular board meeting will be Monday, July 7th, 2025 @ 7:00 pm. Also, the Board of Review will 
reconvene on Monday July 7th, 2025 @ 6:45 pm.  Both meetings will be held at the Town Hall, 534 Hwy 35, 
Bloomington, WI. 

 Motion (Bill Erdenberger) seconded (Mike Patterson) was made to adjourn the meeting, motion carried. 

Respectfully submitted 
Jane Patterson-Clerk 


